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BOARD MEETING
DIXIE SUN MANOR 975 N. 1725 W. # 101
Tuesday February 11, 2024

[bookmark: _Hlk134520772]PRESENT:  Mike Barben, Kenny Miller, Gloria Shakespeare, Greg Whitehead, Tom Cover, Jane Fehrenbacher

EXCUSED:  Jimmie Hughes

MINUTES:  Minutes of Board Meeting held January 14, 2024 were reviewed.  Motion made by Tom Cover to approve minutes as reviewed, motion seconded by Gloria Shakespeare.  Motion carried.

Review Housing Assistance Report for February 2025:  Mike Barben handed out the HAP reports for February 2025.  Board members were able to see the money spent for the months on rental assistance, see the average unit cost, and verify the units leased for the month.  The board was also able to ask questions and have a discussion about portability, C of C, VASH, EHV, & Mainstream Vouchers.  Each board member present signed off on the HAP payments and month end totals.   

Review current 2024-2025 budget:  Mike Barben handed the board a copy of the fiscal year 2024-2025 SGHA budget.  The board was able to see how the SGHA is doing in the current fiscal year budget.  Mike reported that for the most part, SGHA was right on budget, and let the board ask questions on any of the items on the report.  The board has asked Mike to provide and present the most recent budget accounts at each board meeting.  By providing the current budget monthly, the board can see how the SGHA is keeping up with the current budget throughout the whole year.  The board thought it would be great to ask questions and be on top of what the SGHA is doing financially.  Greg Whitehead asked Mike if he could break the budget down into separate programs to verify which programs are doing well and which ones are needing help.  

Utah NAHRO Conference:  Mike reported that the Utah NAHRO conference will be held April 15th-17th in St. George, Utah at the Marriott hotel.  Mike invited all board members to be a part of the conference and SGHA would pay their fee.  About half of the board said they would be interested in attending.

2025 /2026 Budget Board Resolution:  Mike Barben asked for board approval for the 2025/2026 budget and signing off on the Board Resolution HUD Form 52574.  Mike shared an email from his Portfolio Management Specialist Felicia Kelson.  The email requested that a PHA Board Resolution needed to be submitted to the Public Housing Portal asap.  Mike explained to the board that the budget has not been finished yet, usually the budget is approved in May.  Mike explained that employee raises have not been made, Health Insurance premiums have not been served, and Public-notice has not been planned for the community to comment.  The board suggested and agreed that a 5% increase across the board on the previous budget be submitted for now.  The board suggested that Mike work on the 2025/2026 budget and have it finalized by May’s SGHA board meeting.  The board asked Mike to get all the accurate numbers for the budget, plan the public comment meeting and give to SGHA board when completed for amendment approval.  Tom Cover made a motion for Greg Whithead to sign HUD 52574 to be submitted on the basis that Mike accurately gets the budget completed by May 13, 2025 Board meeting.  Greg Whitehead seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Employee / Executive Director Pay Increase:  Mike reported that he has completed employee evaluations for his current staff and has increases for his staff for upcoming fiscal year.  Mike suggested that an evaluation be done for him as an evaluation had not been performed since 2022.  Mike said his evaluation process is very similar how the city of St. George does their employee evaluations.  Mike handed the board “Performance Pro” documents that has the board rate Mikes performance in 8 factors…Resource Management, Citizen focus, Communication, Planning, Employee Development & Management, Organizational skills, Budget development & control, and leadership.  The board agreed to each rate Mike in these factors and bring back and discuss as a board and finalize a percentage grade for Mike’s evaluation.  The board asked for records of the last evaluation done in 2022.  Mike agreed to email those documents out this week.  Mike thanked the board for their support of the SGHA and its employees.

Jane Fehrenbacker report on DSM:   Jane Fehrenbacker reported that one unit is currently vacant at Dixie Sun Manor.  Jane said that the community garden is not ready to plan just yet.  Jane reported that everyone at DSM seems very happy and content.  Jane recently returned from Saipan and gave a report on her trip there with her family.

Report from Jimmie Hughes on City of St. George:  Jimmie Hughes was excused from the meeting.

Motion made by Greg Whitehead to close the meeting.  Kenny Miller seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  Next board meeting will be April 8,2025 at 8:30 am.  March’s board meeting will be cancelled due to many board member out of town or cannot make the meeting.
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